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It’s been another busy time here at Caroline Chisholm School. 

Finishing off the end of Term 2 has brought many challenging 

and fun activities surrounding the festive season. We’ve 

enjoyed the highlights of the school Nativity! The Musical, 

breakfast with Santa and Christmas/festive jumper day! 

 

We are so proud of all the students and staff for their hard 

work and resilience persevering through Covid regulations, 

changes in guidelines and it’s other many challenges.  

 

We wish you all a Merry Christmas and Happy New Year! We 

look forward to welcoming all the students and staff back  

in January! Enjoy yoursleves and have a lovely break. 

 

• 4 January – Staff training day 

• 5 January – School re-opens for Term 3 

• 5 January – Year 7, 8 and 13 covid testing 

• 6 January – Year 9, 11 and 12 covid testing 

• 7 January – Year 10 covid testing 

• 19 January – Virtual Sixth Form Open Event 

• 26 January – Parents Evening for Year 11 

• 2 February – Parents Evening for Year 13  
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It has been wonderful to welcome prospective parents on-site for Foundation Stage tours 

over the past few weeks, and to be able to show off our fantastic facilities!  

Prospective parents should also check out our Reception 2022 Virtual Tour for more 

information on our Ofsted rated Outstanding provision: 

https://www.ccs.northants.sch.uk/reception-2022-virtual-tour  

Applications for our Early Years Foundation Stage are open now and should be made via 

West Northamptonshire Council. The closing date for applications is 5pm on 15 January 

2022. 

 

 

 

 

We are delighted to announce our open event for Sixth Form 2022-2023 intake will be 

launched virtually on our website Wednesday 19 January 2022. Applications for our Sixth 

Form 2022-2023 intake will be open from 9am, Thursday 20 January 2022 and close at 

midnight Tuesday 8 February 2022.  

Please visit: www.ccs.northants.sch.uk/sixth-form-virtual-tour for more information.  

Covid guidance permitting - we hope to offer limited in person tours for external applicants 

via booking online. Further details will be published in the new year on our website. 

 

https://www.ccs.northants.sch.uk/reception-2022-virtual-tour
https://www.westnorthants.gov.uk/primary-school-places
http://www.ccs.northants.sch.uk/sixth-form-virtual-tour


 

 

 

 

A reminder that our main school telephone number has changed. Our contact number is 

now 01604 344744.  

This number will allow you to access our main switchboard and select an appropriate team 

for your query.  

We currently have several vacancies live via our eTeach webpage, including teacher of 

Business, teacher of Computing, Design and Technology Technician and Cover Supervisor. 

For more details on the roles available, please visit: 

https://www.eteach.com/careers/ccs-northants/  

Please do regularly check back to the page to keep updated with all job opportunities with 

us! 

December edition of Stay Connected is out now. The newsletter focuses on the work of 

partner agencies, the voluntary sector and social enterprises which support children and 

families. Link below to read: 

https://www.nctrust.co.uk/help-and-protection-for-children/protecting-children-information-for-
parents/Documents/Stay%20Connected%20Newsletter%20NCT%20December%2021.docx 
  

 

We would like to say a massive 

thank you to absolutely 

everyone who has supported 

the CCS Christmas collection, 

to support 100 Ladles. The 

volume of donations we have 

received has been absolutely 

overwhelming, your kindness 

and generosity really has been 

humbling.  

https://www.eteach.com/careers/ccs-northants/
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.nctrust.co.uk%2Fhelp-and-protection-for-children%2Fprotecting-children-information-for-parents%2FDocuments%2FStay%2520Connected%2520Newsletter%2520NCT%2520December%252021.docx&data=04%7C01%7Cjblaize%40ccs.northants.sch.uk%7C4828bb52b72d4689fca508d9bb29d266%7C61241cf959c9437e9a8cb955315b1919%7C0%7C0%7C637746612125135259%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=Hm%2FK9MBEp%2Fm6RcobpuzUEDgegq3PGGU5nMjBEEPqpjs%3D&reserved=0
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.nctrust.co.uk%2Fhelp-and-protection-for-children%2Fprotecting-children-information-for-parents%2FDocuments%2FStay%2520Connected%2520Newsletter%2520NCT%2520December%252021.docx&data=04%7C01%7Cjblaize%40ccs.northants.sch.uk%7C4828bb52b72d4689fca508d9bb29d266%7C61241cf959c9437e9a8cb955315b1919%7C0%7C0%7C637746612125135259%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=Hm%2FK9MBEp%2Fm6RcobpuzUEDgegq3PGGU5nMjBEEPqpjs%3D&reserved=0


 

 

We are truly grateful for every single chocolate bar or packet 

of crisps donated.  We don’t want to single anyone out, but it 

would be wrong of us not to mention the huge contribution 

made by Kingsley Beverages who donated over 200 

bottles/cans of water. We also had a huge contribution of 

toothpaste from one of our parents who works at a local 

dentist, we really are thankful!   

There are also so many people to mention within school. The 

House Captains and Student Council have done an amazing 

job making Christmas cards, decorating the pack-up bags and 

putting the pack ups together. There have also been another 

fantastic group of students from 10JKI who have worked 

tirelessly behind the scenes for weeks helping to move, count 

and box up the donations.   

Another group of students gave up their time after 

school, to work with Mrs Reynolds in the DT 

department to make fleece hats. We were able to add 

these to the thermal clothes we are donating. Mrs Spencer has also dedicated hours and 

hours of time to this project, supporting every single activity we have undertaken! This has 

truly been a whole school initiative and we really appreciate absolutely everyone's efforts.  

If anyone would like to support this wonderful action group in the future our local contact in 

Wootton is Sharon. You can get involved in all sorts of ways, they are always looking for 

cooks, people to do pack-ups or volunteers (over 18 years) to serve the homeless on a 

Saturday night. Please contact Sharon at 100 Ladles on 07966 665996 if you would like to get 

involved or they have a Facebook page you can follow - Mrs Freezer 

 



 

 

 

 

 

To round off Term 2 we celebrated with a final day of Christmas jumpers and festive outfits! 

All students and staff were asked to donate £1 with the proceeds being split between CCS 

Friends and Action Aid, our chosen charity for this year! 

  



 

 

 



 

 

 

 

Our Community Larders are open to EVERYONE! We operate a membership programme 

that provides access to surplus groceries at heavily discounted rates. A consistent supply 

chain is guaranteed due to our subscription to SOFEA, a charity that works closely with 

FareShare, to distribute surplus food from supermarkets and businesses.  We also work with 

local businesses helping to keep food waste in our area as low as possible. Membership 

starts from £5 per week. Please see www.towfood.org.uk/larder for full details. 

https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.towfood.org.uk%2Flarder&data=04%7C01%7Coffice%40ccs.northants.sch.uk%7Cb8b515a3e459434ae32508d9b7f47ae1%7C61241cf959c9437e9a8cb955315b1919%7C0%7C0%7C637743082933364491%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=YBWPTHd%2BmHUMB91oXDtUTKgHkfmZgjhOZHO08MT9h3w%3D&reserved=0


 

 

In Design Technology KS3 students have completed their first module of work in the specialist 

areas of Product Design, Graphics, Textiles and Food & Nutrition. Students have worked with a 

variety of materials and have demonstrated a wide range of HPL skills from 'fluent' and 'flexible' 

thinking to working with 'speed and accuracy'. 

 



 

 

 

 

 

Year 11 Food Technology students have been using their HPL skills of self-regulation and 

precision to make gingerbread houses for Christmas. Baked and decorated across two 

lessons, students had to work quickly and accurately to ensure that pieces were decorated in 

time for the icing 'glue' to set. These decorative skills will help them to complete the 

technical demonstrations for the NEA after the break - Well done Year 11!  

 

 



 

 

It has been another busy month for the Visual Art department. Year 11 Art and Photography 

students will be off timetable for two days in December to focus on producing outcomes to 

support their coursework portfolios.   

Sixth form students were busy helping the Visual Art staff complete the set for the 

Performing Art department's production of Nativity! The Musical. The production was a great 

success and our thanks to the students for their contribution.  

The parish councillor, Marlene Batson, came to school to meet the Sixth form Fine Art 

students to discuss the renovation of the shelter on the recreation ground. The project will 

go ahead in the summer term and the shelter will be brought to school, where the students 

will paint their design on it before it is re-installed at the recreation ground. 

We were thrilled that three of our Photography students (two Year 11 and one Year 13) had 

been shortlisted to attend online interviews with the Royal Academy of Art. The interviews 

took place just before the end of November. The students had been set a task to create an 

artwork based on a given theme and they presented this at their interview. They had to 

discuss their work with two members of the Royal Academy and 19 other shortlisted 

students.  All three students worked incredibly hard to prepare for this process and were 

equally nervous at the prospect of the interview.  

We are delighted to announce that the two Year 11 students (Holly Wright and Lola Horsley) 

have been accepted by the Royal Academy onto the "attRAct" course. In January, they will 

then embark on a one-year programme of study with the Royal Academy, which will include 

workshops with well-known contemporary artists, discussion groups, work placement 

opportunities and they will also complete practical tasks, all of which can be included in their 

GCSE portfolios of work. To put it into perspective, this was open to all 15–19-year-olds 

nationally and 150 students were shortlisted for interview, of which the Royal Academy has 

accepted 40 students onto this course. 

This is the work that the students submitted for interview based on self-portraiture and 

either "Sleeping" or "Showing the process of making a self-portrait" 

Image by: Lola Horsley                                         Image by: Holly Wright 

The Visual Art department would like to thank you for your continued support. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

A huge ‘WELL DONE’ and thank you to ALL the students, staff and parents who supported 

the Performing Arts Team with putting on such a successful show. We were able to run our 

dress rehearsal on Tuesday 7th December to our own primary and Wootton primary school 

pupils, who were a fantastic audience and laughed in all the right places! We then performed 

to sell out audiences on Wednesday 8th, Thursday 9th and Friday 10th December – for the first 

time ever we sold out two weeks in advance! 

 

Putting on a show of this scale, in just eight weeks, during a pandemic, has been an 

incredible challenge but we have been really impressed with all the hard work the students 

have put in and all the support the staff have given us. A big thank you must go to the Art 

Department, in particular Madeline Wilkie who created the most wonderfully festive staging 

for us and the Nazareth buildings which were incredibly impressive on stage (and matched 

the West End version!)  

 

It has been a real privilege to work with over 85 students, aged between 7 and 19! Seeing 

the older students interacting with the younger ones, making new friends and leading by 

example has made the show really special to be involved in and also witnessing the growing 

confidence of the less experienced students on stage and working backstage during the 

performance was fantastic! This show had a real ‘CCS Community’ feel about it and we know 

that the students involved had a great week and felt very supported by all the staff, friends 

and parents who came to watch and/or help. 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

Some of the letters the students wrote for props to use in the ‘Dear Father Christmas’ song. 

 

 



 

 

Component 1 coursework has now been completed for Year 11 

students which consisted of a group or solo devised 

performance, a written portfolio and an evaluation. Abigail 

Johnstone wrote and performed an excellent monologue about 

a character who is pressurised to achieve high grades at school 

by her parents. See below for her written monologue. 

 

 
Monologue- Scarlet 

 

 



 

 

 

 

Year 8 student, Poppy Jones has been a member of the professional company, Stagebox,  

for the past year and has been selected to perform in a Christmas concert, which will be 

hosted by Maureen Lipman and will feature West End stars such as Julian Ovenden, John 

Owen Jones and Gina Beck.  

(*See Stagebox - TV, Film & Theatre Training & Opportunities Platform for videos with Poppy 

Jones and Grace Henson - a Year 12 CCS student in!)  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

“The Christmas West End Does concert is so exciting! I feel very privileged from 

Stagebox to be given this amazing opportunity and they help me with my training in 

singing, dancing and acting. In this concert - I will be singing contemporary to older 

Christmas songs as a celebration of this tough year!! I’m looking very much forward 

to it!! Can’t wait!”  -- Poppy Jones  

 

https://www.stagebox.uk/


 

 

Matthew Broome (CCS alumni) has been a student at the prestigious Guildhall School, 

London for the past three years and was recently chosen as the lead role of Alexei Vronsky in 

a production of Anna Karenina at the Barbican. Alexei Vronsky in Anna Karenina. Mr Holt and 

Mrs Atherton were able to watch a streamed version of the production and were incredibly 

proud of Matthew. Matthew can be seen on a ‘Behind the Scenes’ interview video - Anna 

Karenina | Guildhall School of Music & Drama (gsmd.ac.uk) 

 

 
 

 

 

https://www.gsmd.ac.uk/autumn_2021/anna_karenina/
https://www.gsmd.ac.uk/autumn_2021/anna_karenina/


 

 

 

 

 

Congratulations to all of the students who 

have been awarded Mrs Freezers 

"Entrepreneurs of the Term" in Business 

Studies. This term the Year 10 students have 

worked really hard to analyse the marketing 

mix created by various businesses.  

Year 11 students have used logical thinking 

to assess when different production methods 

are best. Students in Year 12 have analysed 

the performance of businesses using 

quantitative data and Year 13 are evaluating 

the benefits and drawbacks of innovation to 

businesses.  

I am very proud of all the student's efforts - 

Mrs Freezer 

 

 

 

 

 

  



 

 

The perfect way to wrap up a wonderful term. Early Years Foundation Stage, Year 1 and Year 

2 had breakfast with Santa and a reading of ‘Night before Christmas’ by Vice Principal, Mr 

Fisher. Snacks and treats were enjoyed by all around!       

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

Year 4 showed off their singing skills to their loved ones this week, as well as the rest of the 

groups in Primary. It was a socially distanced, covid friendly event to treat the students and 

all their hard work this term with a singing performance. Amazing work students! 

 

 

 

  



 

 

 

 

 



 

 

Our U14 girls are now through to the 3rd round of the County Cup tournament! Coaches 

were extremely proud of the team and won 13-0 against Manor School. An excellent result! 

 

Players player: K. Fidler  

Managers player: R. Mistry 

Captain Year 8- I. Giles  

Captain Year 9- I. Berry  

Goal scorers: 

K. Fidler 4  

J. Short 3 

K. Horsely 2 

I. Berry 2 

P. Miller 1 

I. Scott 1 

 

 

It was a close game between two even sides in the County Cup quarter final. It went on to 

penalties to decide the victor! 

CCS showed composure to score all five penalties with E Balfour stopping Raunds’ third 

penalty to see CCS through! 

This along with his top corner save during the second half topped off a player of the match 

performance. 

Player of the match: E Balfour 

 

 



 

 

 

 

Caroline Chisholm School Year 8's have made it into the semi-finals of the County Cup after 

a great 7-1 away win at Raunds Manor. 

Goals from J. Bedford, H. Evans, B Campbell (x 2) and a C Seaman hat trick made easy work 

of the second half after a closely fought first half, which saw CCS lead 2-1. 

Final Score: The Manor School 1 – 7 CCS 

Player of the match: C Seaman 

 

 

A well done result against Malcolm Arnold.  

The girls played great and won 6-0.  

Player of the match was Ellie S 


